	٧	Version No.				ROLL NUMBER								WHITE RIME AND S	EGA	
	3	0	1	1										Boal	EDI.	
	0		0	0	(0 (0	0	0	0	0	0			THE STATE OF THE S	CATION	
	1	1		•	(D (D (1)	1	1	1			SLAMABAD		
	2	2	2	2	(2) (3	2). (2)	2	2	2	A	0:			
		3	3	3	(3 (3) (3)	3	3	3	Answe	r Sh	ieet No		
	4	4	4	4	(4) (a (4)	4	4	4					
	(5)	(5)	(5)	(5)	(5) (5) (5	(5)	(5)	(5)	Sign. o	of Ca	andidate		
	6	6	6	6	(6 (6) (6	6	6	6					
	7	7	7	7	(⑦ (7) (7	7	7	7					
	8	8	8	8	(3 (8) (8	8	8	8	Sign. c	of In	vigilator		
	9	9	9	9	(9 (9 (9	9	9	9					
sec han Dele lead	Section – A is compulsory. All parts of this section are to be answered on this page and handed over to the Centre Superintendent. Deleting/overwriting is not allowed. Do not use lead pencil. ENGLISH COMPULSORY HSSC—I SECTION – A (Marks 20) Time allowed: 25 Minutes Fill the relevant bubble against each question:															
	the r															
1.	Which best	h one exam	of the	e follo Perso	wing sentence onification?	s is th	e ()	ho	ie wind wled i ght		0	I will stand first in the race	0	He laughed loudly	/	She cried like a baby
2.	Choo	ose the	e inco	orrect	sentence:		0	fa	story i vourite ibject		0	Physics are difficult to understand	0	Maths is not my favourite subject	0	Islamiat informs us about Islam
3.	Whic		the f	ollowi	ng has a trar	nsition	al O		'e shal walk	ll go fo	r (She plays tennis	0	He won the game but was very tired	0	Who sang this song?
4.	does	n't ta	lk mu	ch an	to be very <u>vo</u> symore". From ne underlined v	conte	us xt) 0	utspol	ken	0	Quiet	0	Shy	0	Mute
5.	If the	e narra	ator is	one o	of the characte	rs of th	ne C		rst pe pint of	rson's view	0	Second person's point of view	0	Third person's point of view	0	Third person's limited point of view
6.	Whe weel	k? Co	mplet	l e the	JSB drive I lent sentence with	you la suitab	st le) A			0	An	0	The	0	No article required
7.	He p	promi y hard	sed <u>to</u> der. Ti	o turn he und	over a new l derlined idiom i	eaf ai means	nd C) В	e hon	est	0	Be corrupt	С	Change one's habits	0	Follow old routine
8.	After	r the audier	perfor	manc The ur	e, all the actor	s joine is:	ed C) P	roper	noun	0	Material noun	С	Abstract noun	0	Collective noun
9.	"His bein	face ig criti	becai cized'	me as	red as an ap n example of:	ple af	ter C) s	imile		С	Metaphor	С) Alliteration	0	Contrast

Vhich one of the follow ontains an opinion? She doesn't study Urdu of entence is an example of: If my aunt comes to visit, give) us a present". Choo make it first conditional se	n Monday". The	0	Pakistan is situated in South Asia Simple sentence		The sun rises in the east Compound sentence	0	She is the most beautiful girl Compound	0	Islamabad is the capital of Pakistan
f my aunt comes to visit,	she			0		0			
f my aunt comes to visit, give) us a present". Choo nake it first conditional se	she se the option to entence:	\bigcirc					Complex sentence		sentence
		_	Would have given	0	Will give	0	Gives	0	Would give
visible. Choose th	ne correct Prefix.	0	Dis	0	lm	0	In	0	Mis
In Japanese folklore, you nero". Verb phrase in the s	will find a similar sentence is:	0	In Japanese	0	Japanese folklore	0	A similar hero	0	Will find
dentify the sentence that h	as past perfect:	0	Painting is her hobby	0	My uncle had washed his car	0	He gave us a gift	0	I would like to go now
Go and open the door". I	s an example of	0	Declarative	0	Interrogative	0	Imperative	0	Exclamatory
Which one of the following silent letter?	g words carries a	0	Calf	0	King	0	Conflict	0	Kangaroo
Choose the correct spellin	gs:	0	Stratch	0	Straetch	0	Stretch	0) Streatch
The plural form of word 'sto	ory' is:	0	Stories	0	Storyes	0	Storys	C) Storeys
I helped him <u>because</u> I underlined word is:	he is poor. The	0) Verb	C	Preposition	C) Noun	C) Conjunction
		_	1HA-I 2201-30)11 (l	_) ——				
1	dentify the sentence that he sentence that he sentence that he sentence. Which one of the following the sentence. Choose the correct spelling the plural form of word 'stern's helped him because	dentify the sentence that has past perfect: Go and open the door". Is an example of sentence. Which one of the following words carries a silent letter? Choose the correct spellings: The plural form of word 'story' is: helped him because he is poor. The underlined word is:	dentify the sentence that has past perfect: Go and open the door". Is an example of sentence. Which one of the following words carries a silent letter? Choose the correct spellings: The plural form of word 'story' is:	dentify the sentence that has past perfect: Go and open the door". Is an example of Declarative sentence. Which one of the following words carries a Calf Choose the correct spellings: Stratch The plural form of word 'story' is: Stories helped him because he is poor. The Verb	dentify the sentence that has past perfect: Go and open the door". Is an example of sentence. Which one of the following words carries a calf choose the correct spellings: Choose the correct spellings: Stratch The plural form of word 'story' is: Stories helped him because he is poor. The Verb	dentify the sentence that has past perfect: Painting is her hobby My uncle had washed his car Go and open the door". Is an example of Declarative Interrogative sentence. Which one of the following words carries a Calf King Choose the correct spellings: Stratch Straetch The plural form of word 'story' is: Stories Storyes helped him because he is poor. The Verb Preposition	dentify the sentence that has past perfect: Painting is her hobby	dentify the sentence that has past perfect: Painting is her hobby	dentify the sentence that has past perfect: Painting is her hobby

ROLL NUMBER



ENGLISH COMPULSORY HSSC-I

Time allowed: 2:35 Hours

Total Marks Sections B and C: 80

NOTE:

Answer the questions in Section 'B' and 'C' at the place specified for it therein on the separately provided E-Sheet. No supplementary answer sheet will be provided. Write your answers neatly and legibly.

SECTION - B (Marks 40)

Q. 2 Read the following passage carefully and answer any SIX questions including Question No. (i) appended to it.

Note: Question No. (i) about summary writing is compulsory carrying 08 marks while rest of the questions carry 04 marks each (8 + 5 x 4 = 28)

I passed all the other courses that I took at my university, but I could never pass Botany. This was because all botany students had to spend several hours a week in a laboratory looking through a microscope at plant cells, and I could never see through a microscope. I never once saw a cell through a microscope. This used to enrage my instructor. He would begin patiently enough, explaining how anybody can see through a microscope, but he would always end up in a fury; claiming that I could see through a microscope but just pretended that I couldn't. He would say. "We are concerned solely with what I may call the mechanics of flowers". "Well", I'd say. "I can't see anything". "Try it just once again", he'd say, and I would put my eye to the at all, except now and again a nebulous milky substance—a phenomenon of maladjustment. You were supposed to see a vivid, restless clockwork of sharply defined plant cells. "I see what looks like a lot of milk". I would tell him.

The professor explained cell-structure again in his classes. He said to me, <u>cheerily</u>, when we met in the first laboratory hour that semester, "We're going to see cells this time, he said to me, grimly, "with every adjustment of the microscope known to man. As God is my witness, I'll arrange this glass so that you see cells through it or I'll give up teaching.

So we tried it with every adjustment of the microscope known to man. With only one of them did I see anything but blackness or the familiar lacteal opacity, and that time I saw, to my pleasure and amazement, a variegated constellation of flecks, <u>specks</u>, and dots. These I hastily drew. The instructor's head snapped up. "You've fixed the lens so that it reflects! You've drawn your own eye!"

- (i) Write down the summary of the given passage and suggest a suitable title. (Compulsory)
- (ii) What was the attitude of Botany teacher towards the narrator?
- (iii) Why was the narrator not able to pass Botany in the university?
- (iv) What did the narrator finally see through the microscope?
- (v) Why was the instructor irritated with the narrator?
- (vi) Write the meanings of the underlined words (any four).
- (vii) What was the narrator supposed to see through the microscope?
- (viii) Do you like the story? Why or why not?

Q. 3 A. Read the following poetic extract carefully and answer the questions appended to it: (2+2+2=06)

The man who never had to toil
To gain and farm his patch of soil,
Who never had to win his share,
Of sun and sky and light and air,
Never became a manly man
But lived and died as he began.

Questions:

- (i) What is the dominant theme of these lines?
- (ii) Write the rhyming scheme of these lines.
- (iii) Write the meanings of the underlined words. (any two)

OR

	II.	Ethereal Minstrel! Pilgrim of the sky! Dost thou despise that earth where cares abound?		
		Or while the wings aspire, are heart and eye		
		Both with thy nest on the dewy ground?		
		Thy nest which thou canst drop into at will,		
		Those <u>quivering</u> wings composed, that music still!		
`		Questions:		
		(i) What does the poet ask the skylark if it despises earth?	and the same of the same of the	
		(ii) Write the meaning of the underlined words. (any two)		
		(iii) Write the rhyming scheme of the stanza.	The second secon	
	В.	Attempt any ONE of the following questions:		(06)
		(i) Describe the climax of the play which you have recently re-	ad.	
		(ii) What is meant by plot of the play? Explain the plot of the p	play that you have read.	
Motor		SECTION – C (Marks 40) Attempt ALL the questions.		
Note:				(00)
Q. 4	Write	your Resumé for the post of Manager in the bank.		(80)
		OR		
	Write	e a job application for your desired post.		
Note:		candidates are advised not to mention their real names and addr	esses.	
Note.	THE	그의 남아 뭐래? 여러가 있었다면 하는 사람들이 그렇게 하는 아버지를 하는 것이 하는 것이 하는 것을 모르는데 하는데		(06)
Q. 5	A.	Illustrate correct use of tenses in any SIX of the following sentence		(00)
	(i)	A thief my house last night and stole one million rupees	(broke down/broke into)	
-	(ii)	Have you ever such an unusual piece of art? (come ac	cross/come forward)	
	(iii)	The director was late so the team without him. (went a	brought up/brought over)	
	(iv)	His mother died in his infancy so he was by his aunt. ((colm in/colm down)	
	(v)	You are still angry, you need to before driving the car.	ching up)	
	(vi)	If everyone we can paint the kitchen by noon. (chips in/	chips up)	
	(vii)	Yesterday an old friend of mine after a long time. (turn	led ouvlumed up)	
	(viii)	Most of my winter clothes have (worn out/worn in)		
	В.	Use the correct form of verbs given in parentheses. (Any SIX)		(06)
	(i)	He (take) tea every morning.		
	(ii)	I have (write) a letter.		
	(iii)	The doctor (come) before I arrived.		
	(iv)	Saleem (live) in this house for ten years.		
	(v)	We did not go out because it (rain).		
	(vi)	She (meet) the principal yesterday.		
	(vii)	The sun (set) in the west.		
	C.	Punctuate the following lines/paragraph:		(04)
	0.	"may I come in" asked mr steward "I'm rather busy" minta said "de	on t you want to know what it is	15
0.6	\\/rit	te a letter to the District Police Officer about the increased street crime	a compared the second to the second the	(08)
Q. 6	VVIII	te a letter to the District 1 clice chies, about the		
Q. 7	Trar	nslate the following passage from English to Urdu.		(80)
	Tho	a child's education and training start from home. That's why, it is the p	arent's foremost duty that they	should
	proc	cont ideal character in front of their child. Adopt good manners. Alv	vays keep it in mind that the c	chilarei
	alwa	rays copy their character in daily life. That's why, they should dem	nonstrate good benaviour and	tende
	hea	artedness in front of the children and work with honesty and truth in da	ily matters.	
		(OR)		
	\//ri	ite a dialogue between two friends about upcoming exams. (Dialog	gue must have at least Eight	sets c
	COD	nversation relevant to the topic other than opening and closing)		
	CON	recreation recovering and topic outsi along opening and an artistic		
		——1HA-I 2201 (L) ——		